
  

   

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
As we begin our new year, I would like to extend a very warm welcome 
to Point Cook Senior to all new students and their families, and especial-
ly families who are completely new to the school community.  I would 
also like to welcome back all the continuing students and their families. 
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to welcome the new staff to the 
school, and those returning from leave. As the student numbers at the 
school have continued to grow, we welcome a number of new staff:  

Mary Adamou (English/EAL) 
Elise Garro (English/EAL) 
Alan Hale (International Students Coordinator) 
Amie John (Business/Legal) 
Shane Woon (Theatre/English) 

 
I am also delighted to welcome back Lauren Wouda (Psychology) who 
has returned from leave. 
 
The Secrets to Success 
As our students begin their new year, we have started to discuss the 
factors that usually lead to success at school.  You will see reports in 
this newsletter of our orientation programs at each year level – a major 
part of these programs was a focus on study skills.  However, here I 
would like to quickly review some of the basics that often get left out 
because they sometimes seem quite obvious.  Those basics are 
“attendance”, “punctuality” and “participation”.  There is no doubt that 
there is a strong link between student attendance at school and their 
academic results.  It is no accident that in every school I have worked in, 
our highest performers are very rarely absent from school.  In fact, there 
is a significant body of research that suggests that the more regular a 
student’s attendance at school, the better their learning outcomes will 
be.  Another key factor in success is punctuality – getting to school on 
time, getting to class on time and meeting deadlines.  Students who 
miss the start of class often take a fair bit of time to catch up as they 
have missed the very important introductory explanations and instruc-
tions.  Fortunately we do not have many students who arrive late to 
class, but it is worth noting that, when they do, they also disrupt the 
learning of others as the classroom flow is broken when they arrive.  The 
last of the basics is participation – not just turning up to class but actively 
listening, asking questions, contributing ideas, and regularly reflecting 
and making sense of material as the class progresses.  In my experi-
ence, students who are active participants in their classroom generally 
achieve much higher academic results and are much more successful in 
achieving their preferred pathways in life. 

 
Events and Opportunities 
Of course, our school is about more than just academic results.  I re-
cently had the opportunity to speak to the entire student body at our 
general assembly, and I was delighted to be able to talk about a range 
of opportunities and events that were coming up this term and beyond 
(some of which you will read about in this newsletter.  We talked about 
the swimming carnival on 22 February, the athletics carnival in May, and 
a range of interschool sports.  I spoke of signups for guitar lessons, and 
about a range of clubs and activities being run at lunchtimes, and of a 
broad range of cultural events being offered both in school and outside 
of school hours.  And our student leaders followed up with some infor-
mation about student activities, opportunities for student involvement, 
and the school captain elections.  Those elections have now been com-
pleted and I am delighted to congratulate our new captains (Albizia Bal-
buena and Clyde Montaner) and vice-captains (Dylan Bruce and Tiarna 
Pardis). 
 
Cambodia Project 
One of the opportunities I spoke of at our assembly was our Cambodia 
Project.  This is a chance for our students to make a difference and get 
involved in a community service project in Cambodia this December 
through the Asia Pacific Youth Foundation (APYF).  Our students and 
staff have decided to try to raise funds to support the construction of a 
peace house – a house for a family in need in the Siem Reap area – and 
our student leaders are very committed to this major task.  Additionally, 
students from Year 10 to 12 have the opportunity to be involved in a 
seven day trip to Cambodia to work with the family, the local village, and 
a group of Buddhist monks to construct the house (and visit some im-
portant cultural sites as well).  APYF supports local communities to 
break the poverty cycle, develop sustainable practices and to provide 
educational opportunity for all young people. The focus is on ‘youth help-
ing youth’.  We are delighted to have the chance to be involved in such 
a worthwhile project.  There is an information night at 6.30pm on the 
evening of 2 March to be held in our LRC.  Given the short notice, if you 
are interested to know more about the project but cannot make the infor-
mation evening, I would be happy to organise some further information. 
 
As we move ahead into this new school year, we look forward to wit-
nessing the achievements of our 2016 students.  The starting point is 
getting the basics right — attendance, punctuality and participation.  
From this foundation our students can embrace challenges, engage fully 
to the best of their ability and take every opportunity to learn and grow. 
 
Darryn Kruse 
Principal 
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Year 12 Orientation Days 
 

To begin the year with a focus on the best chance for success, we 

set off by bus to Victoria University to participate in activities and 

workshops as a year level.  The weather was beautiful on both days 

and the university campus was an excellent facility: with lecture 

theatres, and classrooms that we could use for our workshops, as 

well as excellent lattes from the Uni cafes, and loads of greenery to 

sit amongst during breaks. There was a good balance of study skills 

and ‘how we learn’ information, with workshops that meant we were 

able to play and relax with our Advisories which was excellent time 

to re-energise. The speakers and workshop facilitators brought a 

new perspective, and for many students put a name to good habits 

they have already developed. For others there were light-bulb mo-

ments that meant they were home re-arranging their study spaces 

and dismantling their facebook page to keep their focus on what 

mattered this year. Catered lunches on both days meant we could 

share our lunch-times kicking back and taking in the university life-

style. We finished the two day orientation program with a team com-

petition, ‘Minute To Win It’, down on the oval. There was furious 

competition with much encouragement from the sidelines. The win-

ners raised their medals high, but even the team that finished last 

was happy, as they took home a wooden spoon each to celebrate 

being bottom of the ladder. The bus ride home to Point Cook was a 

rowdy one as we sang and talked and were happy to be Year 12s.  

 

Year 12 English Support Classes  

Every Monday after school (3.15 - 4.15 pm)  in room 103 Year 12 

English students are encouraged to attend an extra English class. 

This will help students at all levels and ensure they are prepared for 

their assessments.    
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Year 11 - The Beginning of 2016 
 
The Year 11s have had an eventful start to the 2016 school year.  
They all took part in orientation activities designed to set the tone for 
the year and to allow the students to build positive relationships with 
their peers and teachers.  As part of the orientation program the 
students attended sessions run by Elevate Educate that revolved 
around organisation, time management, goal setting and study 
skills.  Rosie Pekar delivered a motivational talk that the students 
responded well to.  A session focusing on drugs and alcohol was 
highly beneficial and the students found it very educational.  The 
orientation program concluded with an excursion to Adventure Park.  
All students were attentive and thoughtful and thoroughly enjoyed all 
the activities on offer.  

The students have all settled into their VCE or VCAL classes well.  
There are a number undertaking VET subjects and all students are 
enjoying their course program.  In order to strive for success it is 
imperative that all students arrive to class on time with all the neces-
sary learning tools and resources.  If your son/daughter is having 
trouble with obtaining all of the required resources for their subjects 
please encourage them to speak with their advisory teacher who will 
be able to recommend courses of action to overcome this hurdle.   

 
 
All year 11 students were well behaved at the college swimming 
sports held on Monday 22 February.  The students that represented 
their house by taking part in an event will be treated to a trip to the 
Town Centre next week. 
 
Well done to all Year 11 students for a positive start to the 2016 
school year.   
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Year 10 Orientation Program - A Student’s Perspective  
 
On Thursday 18 February a guest speaker came in and talked to all 
of the Year 10’s about acceptance and knowing who you truly are as 
a person. She demonstrated different qualities about life and shared 
her experience throughout and events that had an impact on her 
throughout her lifetime. She gave us information that we could take 
into consideration if we choose. For instance, she talked about her 
past experience with trying to fit in, she talked about many different 
varieties of things such as self-esteem and things she did to try to ‘fit 
in.’ This included not being herself, doing stuff that she wouldn’t 
normally do and so on.  Lastly, she gave us good advice and she 
talked to us about loving who we are as a person and to accept 
each and every one of us for who we are.  
  
Natasha Balnozan 10D 

 

 

 

 

Adventure Park 
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POINT COOK SENIOR SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
 
Point Cook Senior has yet again celebrated another successful 
Swimming Carnival at Lara Swimming Club on Monday 22 February. 
The participation from the college students was outstanding this 
year with 700+ attending the day. With an emphasis on participation, 
students showed their House pride by swimming in an enormous 
number of 50m heats across the four strokes. There was even a 
time trial for butterfly.  As always House themes were hotly contest-
ed with each House given the chance to belt out their chant across 
the pool to the remainder of the school for bonus points. Also setting 
an enjoyable atmosphere was the year 12 students who create a 
hype at the school carnivals, as they dress to impress in their house 
coloured costumes. We had some very creative dress ups that were 
awarded gift vouchers for their efforts. 

The Advisory activities were also filled with lots of students partici-
pating by competing in soccer and volleyball, attending the salon 
(where hair was coloured and faces and nails were painted) and 
participating at the water park, which is always a hit with the stu-
dents as they have free time to enjoy the water slides and the pirate 
ship features. 

 
 
 

A huge event that brings the college together is the Ironman and 
Ironwoman Challenge. This year we had to have three challenges 
as the participation was huge at all year levels. Our champion iron-
man Pio Nakubuwai from 2015 accepted the challenge to try to keep 
his title for 2016. The challenge this year was to swim under four 
lane ropes, eat a weetbix, run around the water park, eat a cold 
meat pie, and swim back under the lane rope and skull a bottle of 
cold water. Our Ironwoman for 2016 was Mikaela Bourke. At Year 
11 the Ironman winner was Josh Nakubuwai and the Year 12 Iron-
man competition resulted in a tie between Pio Nakubuwai and Bob-
by Halatanu. 

The final House results for 2016 were:  

 1st  Iroquois  

 2nd Demons 

 3rd  Dragons 

 4th  Sabres 
 
Swimming is an incredible challenge for most children.  Not only is it 
a lifesaving skill, it is also a great way to develop self-discipline, 
coordination and resilience. We congratulate and recognise every 
student that participated and tried their hardest in all swimming 
events. Our individual winners for 2016 were: 
 
Year 10 Girls Champion: Jasmine Sparks 
Year 10 Boys Champion: Lochie McNeilly  
Year 11 Girls Champion: Ariana Eruera- Chase 
Year 11 Boys Champion: Hayan Azcoul 
Year 12 Girls Champion: Emily Bourke 
Year 12 Boys Champion: Sam De Pasquale  
 
A very special mention goes to the staff that helped make this day 
possible for the students. Whether supervising areas of the pool, 
participating in activities or being allocated a job for the day, it is 
wonderful to have such great support. 
 

Danielle Ryan (Murray) 
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SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

 
 
 

 
 

Senior Boys and Girls Volleyball 
 

Senior students from Year 11 and 12 competed in the Hobsons Bay 

Division Volleyball competition on Tuesday 23 February. The stu-

dents traveled to Bayside College where they competed against 

Bayside, Laverton and Williamstown College. Our Girls did extreme-

ly well finishing off with 2nd place and our boys tried really hard fin-

ishing off in 4th place. It was an enjoyable day and the students 

showed great sportspersonship throughout each game. Special 

mention to Mr Schorback who coached the girls and also umpired on 

the day. Well done to both sporting teams for their efforts.  
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Student Leaders Announcement for 2016 
 

After a rigorous selection process the School Captains and Vice 

Captains have been selected for 2016. The Year 12 cohort elected 

these leaders after they made excellent candidate speeches. They 

are committed to representing the students at school this year and 

we know they will accomplish great things. Congratulations to 

School Captains Albizia Balbuena and Clyde Montaner and Vice 

Captains Dylan Bruce and Tiarna Parnis. A special commendation 

also goes to Bethany Burdett for an inspirational speech. Please 

enjoy our captain’s Year 11 school photos. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Albizia Balbuena              Clyde Montaner 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dylan Bruce             Tiarna Parnis 
 
 

New Phone System 
 

The College has a new phone system. Once you ring, you will be 
prompted to dial a number.  
Dial 1 for Student Attendance (absences, early leavers, attendance 
queries) 
Dial 2 for Accounts Payable (outside creditors) 
Dial 3 for Reception (general queries) 
Dial 4 for Teaching Staff Absences (school staff only) 
Dial 5 for Student Pathways & Careers  

 
Year 11 Literature: Reading ‘In the Park’ in the park 
 

Last Tuesday, students from Ms Marie’s Year 11 literature class 
enjoyed some intellectual discussion outside of the classroom. As 
part of our unit concerning the dissection and discussion of Gwen 
Harwood’s poem In The Park, Ms Marie decided it would be an ef-
fective visual aid to our analysis if we conducted it within more rele-
vant surroundings. The similarities and contrasts we found between 
our real world park and the subject within the poem helped to pro-
voke a more in-depth analysis, and served as an aesthetically pleas-
ing backdrop to our literary discussion.  
As an added bonus, we learned that there are few images more 

serene than that of a group of young adults sitting under the shade 
of a tree in the summer sun (no matter how stereotypical it may 
appear!) 
 
Seth Reeves, 11E 

 

 
Building Block Dilemma 
 

I was constructing towers as you see below. I noticed that each time 
I made the tower higher, I had to add more blocks on the sides to 
stabilize the structure. I would like to know how many cubes I will 
need to build a 5-block high tower and a 10-block high tower. Gener-
alize, if you can, on how many blocks I will need for any size tower? 

(A solution is on page 9.) 
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Students Engagement  
 
To celebrate the Lunar New Year students could sign up for a free 
Dragon Dancing Workshop – let’s hear from Erin Hartney-Mackellin, 
one of the Year 12s who participated in the senior workshop – the 
photos are of some exuberant Year 10s practising their skills  
 
DRAGON DANCING  
17 February was a time of celebration and creativity for the Lunar 
New Year. Throughout an advisory session, a small group of year 
11s and 12s gathered together to create an artistic dragon dance as 
well as constructing a traditional Chinese performance piece. To-
gether, we discussed the significance of this celebration which gave 
us a clearer understanding as to why these dances are performed 
throughout this celebration period as well as throughout the entire 
year. Although at first we didn't know each other well and we were 
shy at first, this opportunity enabled us to form friendships through 

our team work. 

Erin 12H 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compass Portal 
 

Just a brief reminder that the majority of our communications with 
parents at PCSSC are made through the Compass Parent Portal. All 
parents have a portal account that provides access to reports, at-
tendance information, absence requests and approvals, school pho-
to ordering, teacher email contact, booking for parent-teacher inter-
views, calendar of events, excursion consent/permissions and news 
items to keep you update with what is going on.  
 
If you are a CSEF (Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund) recipient, 
please contact the school before consenting to any event so that we 
can adjust the costing. 
 
To access your account: 
 
go to the College’s homepage www.pointcooksenior.vic.edu.au and 
click on the Compass Portal icon. 

or directly go to Compass login 
https://pointcooksenior.vic.jdlf.com.au/Login.aspx 

If you are having trouble accessing your account, click on the “Can’t 

access your account” and follow the prompts to access it using 

your username, email address or mobile number. If you need guid-

ance on how to navigate the Compass Portal, please contact the 

school. 

 
 
 
 

http://www.pointcooksenior.vic.edu.au
https://pointcooksenior.vic.jdlf.com.au/Login.aspx
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Breakfast Club 
 
Where: Room 312 
When: Fridays 
Time : 8.00am – 8.30am 
All welcome 
 
Point Cook Senior Secondary College would also like to sincerely 
thank the Bendigo Bank for their ongoing support towards our 
Breakfast Program. 

The Breakfast Program has been beneficial in supporting those 
students in need and also developing relationships between staff 
and students. It also improves student wellbeing, supporting them in 
improving their outcomes. It is with the support and generosity of the 
Bendigo Bank that this program continues to be successful. 

 

 
ATTENDANCE 
Student attendance information is available on Compass, including 
the option to approve absences and input requests to leave early for 
an appointment. Students are required to provide a medical certifi-
cate when absent from a VCE class or assessment. 
 
Late Arrival to School - Students are requested to use Compass 
card to sign in at Kiosk at the front of the school. Students who do 
not have cards can report to the attendance office. 
 
Early Leave - Parent approval is required for any student requesting 
to leave early. This can be done either by parent entering approval 
on Compass or contacting the attendance office. 
 
 
 
Building Block Dilemma Solution: 

A five-block high tower takes 21 blocks and a 10-block high tower 

takes 46 blocks (five blocks are added each time - one to the tower 

and one to each of the four supports). Some observations that lead 

to a generalisation are that there is one more block in the tower than 

the four supports. So if h = height of tower then...5h  4 = total 

blocks. You need to subtract four because each support has one 

less block than the height of the tower. Another way to think of this 

is...4(h 1) + h = total blocks 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Term 1: 
 

1 March – Swimming Division  
 

4 March –  Intermediate Summer Sports  
 
8 March – School Photo Day 
 
14 March – Labour Day Public Holiday 
 
23 March – Parent Teacher Interviews (evening) 
 
24 March – Parent Teacher Interviews (morning) 
 
24 March – Year 12 Further Maths SAC 
 
24 March – Term 1 Ends 
 
11 April – Term 2 Commence 
 

25 April – ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

26 April – Curriculum Day 
 

11 May –  Winter (1) Senior Sports  
 

16 May –  Division Cross Country  
 

20 May – Winter (1) Intermediate Sports  
 
27 May – College Athletics Day 
 

30 May - 2June – Year 10 & Year 11 Revision Week 

3 - 9  June – Year 10 & Year 11 Mid-Year Exam  

8 June – GAT all students enrolled in Unit 3 & 4 
 
10 June – Report Writing Day 
 
13 June – Queens Birthday Public Holiday 
 

14 - 20 June – Year 10 Work Experience Week 

24 June – Term 2 Ends 



 

ASIA PACIFIC YOUTH FOUNDATION (APYF) 

MAKE A DIFFERENCE! 
 

 

An opportunity exists for students to make a difference and get involved in a 

Community Service Project in Cambodia this December 2016 through the Asia 

Pacific Youth Foundation (APYF). 
 

APYF supports local communities to break the poverty cycle, develop sustainable 

practices and to provide education opportunity for all young people. The focus is on 

‘youth helping youth’.  Point Cook Senior Secondary students will be involved with 

building a house for a family in need in Siem Reap, Cambodia. 

 

Students were given an information flyer regarding this opportunity, however if you 

require a new one or missed the information there are spare flyers at the front office. 

 

If you would like to learn more and are interested in attending an Information 

Evening at the school, please email Danielle Spagnol (APYF representative) at 

danielle.spagnol@apyfoundation.org by 12.30pm on Wednesday 2 March.  The 

Information Evening will be held on 2 March at 6.30pm in the LRC. 
 

For more information please contact Danielle from APYF on 0448 909 858.  

mailto:danielle.spagnol@apyfoundation.org


MEMBERS WANTED 

“To forget how to dig 

the earth and to tend 

the soil is to forget 

ourselves.”  

 

~Mahatma Gandhi  

Contact: 

 Miss Chapman 

 In 100’s office 

Email: chap-

man.melissa.m@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Do you love gardening? 

Preparing seedlings, weeding and watering plants regularly. 

Are you interested in the environment? 

Sustainability, conservation or plants and animals. 

 

You can have a positive impact on the school 

and local ecosystems! 

Set new goals for the school grounds.  

 

Sign up if you’re interested! 

Botanical Society   



 

 

VOLUNTEERS  

 

An Invitation to Parents/Guardians 

So many family members of our student body have interesting skills and/or knowledge 

that can be shared with students and staff at our college.  

If you have time to volunteer at our college (in areas such as the Classroom, Learning 

Resource Centre, Production/Theatre performance, School Council, as an advisor in 

areas in which you have professional experience – e.g. architecture, landscape 

design, OHS, plumbing, etc. – or as a guest speaker in a career-based information 

session), please tick the box in your chosen area, add your contact details and return 

this form to our general office. 

All volunteers will need to obtain a “working with children check” (volunteer non-paid 

work card).  A form for this can be easily obtained at the post office. 

 SCHOOL COUNCIL    

 LEARNING RESOURCE CENTRE    

 CLASSROOM    

 GUEST SPEAKER: (please suggest area) _______________________________ 

 PROFESSIONAL ADVICE: (please suggest area) _________________________ 

 OTHER: Landscaping, Building or grounds Maintenance, Painting (please 

specify) ____________________________________________ 

  

 

Name: ………………………………………………………………………….. 

Contact: ………………………………………………………………………… 

 

Darryn Kruse 

Principal 



 

NEW VOLLEYBALL CLUB IN WYNDHAM 
 

Are you interested in helping to develop a new Volleyball club in Wyndham? 
 

Wyndham City is looking to further the development of new and diverse community sporting 
clubs and understands that there is demand for a Volleyball Club in Wyndham. Please help to 
develop volleyball in Wyndham by coming to a community forum on Tuesday 15 March 2016.  
The forum will provide interested residents the chance to contribute to the formation of a new 
volleyball club.  
 
The purpose of this meeting will be to determine the feasibility of starting a new club, discuss 
ideas for the development of the club and learn more about the process of establishing a new 
volleyball club. 
 
What: Community meeting to discuss the creation of this new volleyball club. 

Who: All residents interested in helping to develop the club. 

When: 6:30pm, Tuesday 15 March 2015. 

Where: VICSEG Offices - 3-4/67 Watton St, Werribee (between Chatterbox Cafe and Amcal 
Chemist). 

 
For any access requirements or more information contact: 
Lewis Tuck - Acting Leisure Projects Officer 
Email: lewis.tuck@wyndham.vic.gov.au 
Phone:  9742 0840  
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